## The Jewish Community of Donetsk

24th of September 2020/6th of Tishrey 5781

To Christian for Israel Foundation

Director of Christians for Israel Ukraine

Koen Carlier

Dear Koen,

During this time of stress and uncertainty, one thing is certain — your continued partnership.

Throughout the coronavirus pandemic and economic crisis, the steadfast support and care from you and your dear donors has lifted our spirits and buoyed our strength.

Your support has allowed us to meet the needs of our senior community members who need us now more than ever. Already for 5 months from the beginning of Covid-19 crisis we have been working diligently providing "Meals on Wheels" and food parcels to as many seniors as possible.

On behalf of the lives you've changed and the hundreds of Jews you help stay at home during quarantine, we thank You.

Your generous contributions have allowed us to do more than deliver meals to senior Jews in need, these deliveries provide a great deal more – strengthens their faith and spirit!

Our heartfelt thanks to You and Your donors for special donation for upcoming Rosh-Ashana. We will deliver food parcels and your greetings for the most vulnerable group of our community—our elderly Jews.

As Lubavitcher Rebbe said: "Upheaval especially on a global scale heralds a news stage in life and in history. When life is profoundly disturbed we must not be tentative and defensive. We must intensify our offensive, foresee what is coming, and initiate new programs that will better the world. For every disturbance we must add a new commitment to goodness." In this time of turbulence, you help us to add new goodness to our community projects.

On behalf of me personal, our dedicated stuff and especially the elderly Jews we serve, we thank you for all you are doing for us!

/ 28.10m/2

May God bless you and all donors of Christian for Israel and keep safe and healthy.

Rabbi Pinchas Vishedski